BC Call Summary - Introduction of new gTLDs 

May 10th 2000

Participants:

ANAYANA, on behalf of Raimundo BECA, Marilyn CADE, David FARES, Ronnie HRDY, Maca JAMIN, Masanobu KATOH, John LEWIS, Olivier PORTE, Gerry SAINT AMAND, Philip SHEPPARD, Javier SOLA, Theresa SWINEHART

Andy COOMBS  and Glen SAINT GERY could unfortunately not join us

Luis H.de LARRAMENDI has sent his contribution by mail (see below)

____________________________

The only topic on the agenda of a call was a BC position on introduction of new gTLDs.

This summary provides a short overview of the main concerns expressed during a call and lists actions to be taken.

. In order to efficiently impact ICANN views it was suggested that the BC paper should be as pragmatic and practical as possible.

. There are three main areas to be covered

· evaluation of the UDRP

· famous trademarks

· set of principles enabling a choice of new gTLDs

. No recommendation should be made that would lead to additional delays in introduction of new gTLDs, but a set of rules should be coherent and ensure a stability of Internet to businesses

Planned Actions :

. A new paper will be drafted

Philip Sheppard 

. A new version of the paper will be posted to the BC list






Maca Jamin

. E-mail vote will take place at the beginning of June

NB Only paid-up BC members are elligible to vote. Please make sure that your BC fee 1999 has been settled before May 31st 2000 (see reminder sent to you).

. Results will be distributed to the members by mid-June






Maca Jamin

. A BC position will be made public through a press release (translated into several languages)






NC reps, Secretariat

. A BC position will be presented at ICANN Meeting, to be held in Yokohama next July.






NC representatives

Luis H. de Larramendi’s, Mapfre Mutualidad, contribution

I wish to forward just a few lines setting forth my position on behalf of Mapfre Mutualidad:

1.--Phase I – 1

I agree completely with the need to evaluate the UDRP and I find the term to be appropriate.

2.--Phase I – 2

I also agree with extending effective protection for well-known trademarks in the UDRP and I find the approach to be suitable.

However, the field of UDRP competence must be extended even further, and in this phase, in order to allow a transfer of generic names that: reproduce or imitate a corporate name or a personal name and have been filed in bad faith. I believe the Business Constituency cannot ignore the infringement of corporate names by domain names, and also in respect of personal names because such infringement takes place in relation to those names only when they have an economic and commercial value.

3.-Phase II

I agree entirely with the content and the proposals concerning the introduction of new domains.

__________________________________________________________________________

